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One Word  
By Vicki Collier 

If you had to think of one word that could possibly change your life, what 
might that be? 

 

I was given a book from Bruce Deel that is called One Word. We used it in 
a group setting with other pastoral peers. We were asked to read the first 

couple of chapters and think about a word that we thought could help 
change our lives. The word I adopted for that year was "tuned". I felt like I 
needed to be more tuned into God's word. I kept that word visible in my 
church office as a reminder to stay tuned into God. In December 2019, 

with 2020 quickly approaching, I pondered on that One Word once more. 
When the word comes to you, you will know it is your Word. For 2020, 

the word "Redeemed" stuck in my brain. Jesus said, “I have called you by 
name, you are mine" (Redeemed). Again, this word was place on my wall 
for me to look at daily. This has been a great way to stay focused. I know 
its halfway through 2020 but start thinking on a word that could help you 
and possibly change your life. Study on that word and see where it takes 
you. This will be your Word, own it, share it, and live it out daily. It says in 

the book, when looking for your One Word to prepare your heart by 
looking in. Discover your word by looking up and live your word by looking 

out. So, Look In, Look up, and Look out. 

 
If you are interested in borrowing my book, let me know. It is a quick 

read. Let us all find our One Word and when you find it, live it and share 
it. Your life will become more exciting and purposeful than ever. I have 
already got a word that has come to me for 2021. I Can't wait for great 

things to come for all of you. 

Church Events 

City Point 
Restoration 

• Family Bible Study Wednesday  

Nights 7pm  

• Reflect & Revive Devotion: Mon,  

Tues, Thur, Fri & Sat 10am @FB  

• Sunday Morning Service 9am &  

11am  

• Sat, Aug 1, 2020   

Laundry of Love Ministry  

• Sat, Aug 15, 2020 9am  

Morning Manna Ministry  

• Every Thursday 9:30-10:30am  

Open Hearts Ministry  

• Every Monday 11am-1pm  

Open Prayer @ Church 

• Fri, Aug 14, 2020 

Youth Event @ New Life 

• Fri, Aug 28, 2020 

Youth/Young Adult Event @ 

Encounter Church 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank YOU! 
This season has brought about much change, not just for our local 

church body, but THE church as a whole. We wanted to simply take a 
moment and say thank you to each and everyone one of you. Whether 

it has been serving within the church, checking on our congregants, 
embracing change, continuing to partner in giving or just being a 

shining example to our community…THANK YOU!  It is during times like 
these in which Jesus’ love can shine the brightest if you are a willing 

vessel and that is exactly what you each have been. Hopewell is a 
brighter place for it.  Continue to shine, continue to invite people to join 

us in church either physically or online and if you and your family are 
looking for ways to give back and serve, just let us know! 

Important Contacts 
Pastor: Thurman Collier 757-373-6900 

Associate Pastor:  Davis Adkins  804-382-0405 
Kids Pastor: Ashley Allen  804-926-5085 

Youth Pastor: Tim Hindman 804-475-2613 
Office Manager: Vicki Collier  757-613-2698 

SS Secretary: Pam Parker 804-919-1905 
Care Pastor:  Cris Bovinette 804-930-7003 

Worship Pastor:  Bethany Collier 804-382-7033 
Music/Media/Creative Pastors:  

Jonathan & Abbey Aldana  832-830-5823 
Grounds Keeper:  Danny Martin 804-921-3797 

Don’t forget about our ongoing 
Jesus Offering for 2020. This year 
all funds collected from the Jesus 
Offering will go to updating our 
building. The improvements we 
have been able to make already 
have been remarkable and we 

appreciate each of you and your 
generosity!!! 

 Current total= $15,823  

CPR Family Corner 
Stephen and Kristen were recently 

married and are both members here 

at CPR.  Kristen is working with our 

media production team.  Stephen is 

a good guy who is also a great 

handyman.  Both are excellent 

additions to our church family.  If 

you see them around, say hello and 

introduce yourself. 

Food Pantry 
 

 Please remember to buy 
the items you signed up for. 

Now more than ever we 
need to make sure the 

pantry is stocked for those 
in need. 804-207-9584 

CPR T Shirts 
 

Do not forget to buy your 
CPR shirts. Sizes are 
small to 5xl and are 
$10/ea. If you are 

interested in purchasing 
one while we are 

experiencing the COVID 
Pandemic, please contact 
Vicki Collier so we can find 

a way to get it to you. 

 


